PENINYRAIL

April 2014 Volume 18 Number 4



Next Meeting

Monday April 21, 2014 @ 7:00pm Former L&N Depot 38 W. Arch St. Madisonville, KY

Program by: Gary Ostlund

Refreshments by: Rich Hanes

Don't forget to bring something for Show & Tell!

NRHS Mission Statement

The National Railway Historical Society promotes railway heritage preservation and educates its members and the public about rail transportation, its history and impact, with a focus on North America.

Objectives:

- 1. To foster the experience of rail transportation
- 2. To develop and expand educational services and programs
- 3. To build and maintain archives, to encourage and to support archival activities, and to disseminate information in archives
 - A. To increase collaboration between existing archives
 - B. To develop listing of National and Chapter archives
- 4. To support preservation of memorabilia and artifacts
- 5. To facilitate association and networking
- 6. To maintain and grow the organization

In this issue...

- Tom Johnson's "The Prez Sez"
- Matt's Musings
- Photos!
- Tom Johnson's DVD Review
- In the Corner with Rick Bivins

Western Kentucky Chapter, NRHS, Inc.

111 Reed Pl. Madisonville, KY 42431

> President Tom Johnson

Vice President Steve Miller

Secretary Treasurer
Wally Watts

National Director Wallace Henderson

Director at Large Thomas Bryan "PENNYRAIL" is the official publication of the Western Kentucky Chapter NRHS.
Send news notes, historical notes and other rail information to:

Editor Matt Gentry

5777 Spring Corner Rd Newburgh, IN 47630 (812) 598-0983

email: info@westkentuckynrhs.org

April's Discussion Topic

For our discussion topic for the April meeting, we are still anticipating a presentation on The L&N RR within the area by David Millen. However, should David be absent our back-up discussion will be

"Where were all of the old railroad stations in Hopkins Co., and what railroads served them? Are there any left?"

This question was submitted by Wally Watts.

If you have a topic of discussion that you would like to have gone over during meeting time, please submit it to Matt G. at info@westkentuckynrhs.org

<u>Please</u> send your digital photos and stories to info@westkentuckynrhs.org **OR** mail to;

Matt Gentry: 5777 Spring Corner Rd. Newburgh, IN 47630

1

The Prez Sez

Greetings to all chapter members and friends!

Our March meeting was another good one. We had fifteen people in attendance and we all enjoyed ourselves.

One of my goals for this year was accomplished at the March meeting, namely the purchase of a back-up overhead projector that we can use for slide presentations and for times when the old unit in the Depot doesn't want to work. We voted to buy Chuck Hinrichs' projector for \$250. The motion was passed with a unanimous vote.

We have some details to work out as far as where the unit will be kept. We may have the means to lock it up safely at the Depot between meetings.

The subject for discussion at the March meeting was "Why did the IC RR continue to use steam locomotives on their coal trains in western Kentucky so long after other railroads had gone to diesel-electrics exclusively?"

Someone said that they believed that the continuing use of steam was just a manifestation of the IC's tendency to use equipment until it was "used up." Someone even said the IC believed equipment should be used until it is worn out and then re-built and used again. Another reason put forth was that the IC had that excellent roundhouse and shop in Paducah where steam locomotives could be totally rebuilt. Investments in the steam locomotive fleet had been made as late as the 1940s and even the early 1950s, so the fleet was in good shape in the mid 1950s.

Whatever their reasons, your Old Prez is grateful to the IC that they kept those steam locomotives running as long as they did because that allowed me to see them in action "up close and personal" when I spent summers with my grandmother in 1958, 1959, and 1960. Her house was only 100 feet from the tracks on the "Old Line" that ran from Dawson Springs to Central City. Those locomotives were something I will never forget.

I ask you chapter members again to please submit your ideas for the discussion part of our meetings. You submit those ideas by emailing Matt Gentry at the Chapter Email address, info@westkentuckynrhs.org. Ideas are used on a first come first served basis.

Hey, a few chapter members have been getting together over the last few weeks and going train spotting. It has not worked out so that I could go but I have been asked several times and I appreciate it. Maybe one of these days I will be able to go. If you would like to be included when some of the members are going train spotting, just let it be known that you would like to be asked; I'm sure you would be welcome.

I'll be looking forward to seeing all of you at the next meeting on April 21, 2014.

Your Prez Tom Johnson

Matt's Musings: A Recap

As I find myself creating The PennyRail for the fourth month, I have taken a look back at that time. Why am I doing this already? Well, I'm looking back on it already with a sense of pride. For starters, I was wondering if it were something that I could set a monthly deadline for myself to meet, and so far I have. Score one little victory to me! Although I probably should not count those chickens before they hatch yet…looking at the month of May I

I think that the next bit is the fact that I have been able to become more active in the chapter and in the meetings. Sure, I have gotten around to regularly attending meetings, but I wanted more involvement. As it turns out, this has filled that role for me.

don't have any weekends free at all.

The largest -Matt Gen part of my enjoyment of all of this has got to be getting to

CEFX #3129 crosses main street inWalton KY headed south for Louisville on March 23, 2014 -Matt Gentry know more of the chapter members. Sure, I knew the regular chapter members, but outside of meeting night I would rarely



NS ES44AC #8047 is serving as DPU for an empty coal drag headed out of the Yankeetown Docks in Newburgh, IN on April 5, 2014 while a second NS train waits fro her crew to do the same
-Matt Gentry

see them until the next meeting! Ever since Rick Bivins and I have begun communicating via text message I have been up to date regularly on the happenings of his building and layout, we have gone on spontaneous outings to Gorham, IL, Princeton,

IN, Bowling Green, KY and Hopkinsville, KY. On the few trips that I have taken that have been family trips, I have managed to get down to the tracks and watch a few trains and share images with Rick, thus adding to places to rail fan in the near future and thus adding possibilities in my search to photograph the Heritage and special interest locomotives on the nations rail network.

On these few rail fan outings, a few other members have Continued on pg. 3

been able to join us. The stories and locations that Donny Knight has told me about in his travels for rail fanning just make me want to get out that much more! I have been working with some of his video recordings and even though it is the P&L loading out coal, I would have never seen any of this footage without having been present and having conversation and hearing the stories.



Former SP #9347 waits to follow up NS #8047 to head out of the Yankeetown Docks for more coal on April 5, 2014 --Matt Gentry

half of the railroad knowledge that Thomas has read and retained. Even if I were to pick up and read every article that Thomas has, I still would not retain what I read. (I'll be the first to admit I learn by doing. Learning by reading is difficult for me.)

One of the harder decisions I had to make in my

making the switch from O gauge to HO. There were many determining factors that I considered, and to Thomas Bryan be honest I almost has been made the switch to along on N gauge! But in the some of the trips too. And

let me

just say

wish I had

that I

"career" of model

railroading was



UP 1996 SD70ACe, made by Athearn, pulls an intermodal train on Keith Kittenger's layout on April 10, 2014

Matt Gentry

end, I landed in HO and thankfully Keith Kittenger has opened up his layout about once a month and has allowed me track time with my locomotives and various pieces of rolling stock that I have brought. Just last Thursday I half-hazardly learned how to program locomotive numbers with his Digitrax DCC system. For only having used the system three times for only a few hours each time, I'm pretty happy with myself.

The best part about all of this is that it is just (hopefully) going to continue to get better! Sure there will be slower times with everyone's work schedule not lining up, the weather won't always be conducive, or the trains may not be running on a particular day, but what is a chapter or a club all about anyway?

I most certainly think the answer is about the camaraderie, learning and self growth and improvement. And what I have found in those categories over the last few months, I wouldn't trade anything for.

So in the end, here is to the continuation of being trackside at various points around the country, even if it is more local than anything, and to more bull sessions at various home and garage layouts!

Yankeetown Dock Corp SD38-2 #20, made by Kato and custom detailed, pulls a string of coal cars under the coal loading facility at Keith Kittengers layout on April 10, 2014 with Jim Kemp listening intently to the conversation out of frame.

-Matt Gentry



Summerail at C.U.T. Submitted by Chuck Hinrich

Summerail Hotel Information

I know the rate is not that cheap, but I was lucky to get them just \$5 higher then last year. The Reds are in town this weekend so rooms will go fast. There are cheaper hotels around the Florence, KY, area, but for sure they don t have a view like the Marriott Courtyard and not as close to CUT.

Anyway, if you are interested telephone reservations can be made by calling the Marriott reservations at 800-321-2211 or directly with the Marriott Courtyard at 859-491-4000. You should of course mention the Courtyard Cincinnati Covington and the Summer Rail Group to get the group rates

The group rates are only available until Friday 7/18/2014, so please be sure to make your arrangements early. Unreserved rooms will be released, and our block will be closed.

FREE

Don Clayton has boxes of Amtrak timetables and brochures that he would like to give away.

Come by and load up!!!

Photos!



Above: Paducah and Louisville engines 4504 (SD70MAC), 2120 (Road Slug), 3806 (GP38-2 and partly hidden) and Evansville Western Railroad SD70MAC engine #4519 (SD70MAC) sit at WestYards in Madisonville, Ky waiting for their next assignment.

-Jim Pearson

Above Right: Evansville &Western Railroad #4517 sits idle at a coal facility just outside Mt.Vernon IN on March 14, 2014. -Matt Gentry



Below: Q029 works up hill as it passes through Crofton Cut on a sunny day in late March.Within a few hours, a decent rainstorm would turn the day bleak.

 $\hbox{-}\it{Thomas}\; Bryan$

Bottom Right: From left to right, Rick Bivins, Donny Knight, Thomas Bryan, Keith Kittenger, Steve Miller, Wally Watts and Rich Hanes enjoy conversation while rail fanning at Sebree Springs Park on March 20, 2014. -Jim Pearson Right: On April 2, 2014 Dakota Minnesota & Eastern, City of Ft. Pierre engines 6071 and 6360 sit in the siding at Nortonville, Ky, with their mixed freight train, waiting for CSX's Southbound Q025 on the Henderson Subdivision. -lim Pearson







Mystery Location



This is the old station sat on trackage running from Gracey, KY to Clarksville, TN. The station was finally torn down early this year.

The initial railroad was the Indiana, Alabama and Texas Railroad and later the L&N. The line was built in the 1850's and abandoned in 1934.

Submitted by Chuck Hinrich Photo by Chuck Hinrich

Remember that starting this month, guesses will be taken at meeting time and thrown into a hat. The first name drawn with the correct answer will get first pick of the items that are up for raffle.

Minutes Summary of March 2014

- OLD BUSINESS: Our projector is acting up and probably will need to be replaced. Chuck has offered one he has to us for \$250. Motion made and approved we buy it. It was generally agreed we still use our old one until it dies
- NEW BUSINESS: None
- NATIONAL REPORT: Wallace is still recovering and unable to attend. It is thought it will take a few more weeks and David Millen is still recovering from his fall. Our thoughts and prayers are with both.
- SHOW & TELL: Thomas brought an interesting railroad time book.
- MYSTERY LOCATIONS: Matt has suggested for correct guess and selection process that we take name and guess of location at the meeting and first correct guess drawn will get first pick of raffle items. All agreed and motion passed.
- Those present were:

7. Rick Bivins	13. Bill Ferrell
8. Tom Johnson	14. Blair Terry
9. Donny Knight	15. Jim Kemp
10. Steve Miller	
11. Keith Kittenger	
12. Rich Hane	
	8. Tom Johnson 9. Donny Knight 10. Steve Miller 11. Keith Kittenger

Financial Statement of March 2014

Beginning Balance	\$2555.53
Income:	
Nat. Dues Rec.	0.00
Chpt. dues Rec.	0.00
Donations	0.00
Other/Jan. Raffle	0.00
Total Income	0.00
Expenditures	
Nat. Dues Paid	0.00
Postage	0.00
Supplies	0.00
Other	0.00
Total Expenditures	0.00
Ending Balance	\$2555.53
Membership Stats:	
Beginning Membership	45
National Members Added	0
National Members Deleted	0
Chapter Only Members Added	0
Chapter Only Members Deleted	0
Ending Membership	45
Presented by Wally Watts, Treasurer	
	_

Tommy Johnson Presents: RAIL FLICKS CSX Henderson Sub Producer: Neff Video Productions Purchased From: eBay Format: Full Screen DVD Playing Time: 1 Hr. 22 Min. Price Paid: \$11.23

This DVD should be in every Chapter member's collection; it is our "home sub." I purchased my copy from someone on eBay, but Green Frog (www.greenfrog.com) offers it for \$11.98 plus shipping. Two Chapter members, the late Dennis Carnal and Chuck Hinrichs, assisted in the production of this video.

The Henderson Sub runs from Nashville to Howell Yard in Evansville. It passes right through good old Madisonville and runs right outside the door of our meeting place at the depot.

We are shown some very familiar scenes as we travel north from Nashville along the Henderson Sub. We see the Hopkinsville Depot where we meet every May and the nearby freight house. We see Gumlick Trestle, Crofton, and scenes from Madisonville.

If you don't already have it, you should add this video to your collection.







Top: Just another busy day at Howell yard. Two empty coal trains waiting to go back to the mines sit next to two Birmingham bound trains, coke train K325 and Q649 with BNSF and NS power on March 6, 2014 - Thomas Bryan

Above: Several of us meet at Sebree for an afternoon of train watching and camaraderie on Thursday March 20th. In 4 hours we saw 10 trains and power from CSX, BNSF, CP, and NS. Here, engineer of CSX #830 gives a strong wave on his way south.

-Thomas Bryan



Top: CSX #382 sits at Casky siding waiting for the all clear before heading north on March 30, 2014 with a CEFX lease unit in between the two CSX locomotives. -Chuck Hinrich

Above: The Chessie still prowls America's rail network. Seen here on March 6, 2014

-Thomas Bryan

In The Corner:

With Rick Bivins

Tuscola Illinois

Circa 1986

I took delivery of a brand new Honda VF-500F Interceptor motorcycle in February of 1986. That machine and I were inseparable on weekends and days off for four years. One of my earliest trips on that bike was to Tuscola Illinois. Tuscola is located on the Illinois Central mainline 158 miles due south of Chicago Illinois. Also located at Tuscola was the Baltimore & Ohio line from Indianapolis to St Louis MO as well as the C&EI from south Chicago to Christian Illinois. Therefor Tuscola hosted three railroads of which the Illinois Central was double track. These three railroads crossed at grade requiring a tower. The ICRR ran north/south, the B&O ran east/west while the C&EI ran diagonally from north east to south west. Tuscola sported three railroads and five diamonds all controlled by TY Tower which was manned by the ICRR! Interestingly, the C&EI crossed the B&O on the east side of the ICRR then crossed the ICRR just south of the B&O's crossing. Four of the diamonds were on the ICRR!

When I visited in 1986, there was evidence of a new track plant going in. A new bridge on the west side of the IC would carry the combined B&O/C&EI line across the ICRR where the two railroads (B&O & C&EI) would then split. The ICRR line would be reduced to a single track. Very quickly five diamonds were reduced to one! And that was a cue to de-commission TY Tower.

While trains were the focal point and the tower being a bonus, Tuscola was not as well known for its rail activity among rail fans as it was known for the tower operators. Tuscola had one of the meanest; most un-friendly (first shift) railroad employee's imaginable. This guy was even





documented in Trains Magazine! Also at TY Tower was Bob, the second shift operator. Bob was a great guy and let many rail fans into the tower. As for the first shift operator....well....more than one visitor had a run in with him...including yours truly!

On my first visit I approached the tower and the operator with respect and caution. I gave the operator a shout as to when a train would be coming by when he yelled quite bluntly..."I ain't no (expletive) rail-fan". His tone was so harsh and angered I simply turned and walked back to my motorcycle and watched from a distance. I was at a dis-advantage and felt no need to be confrontational.

Bob, the second shift operator was much more polite. I never made it into the tower which I regret. I learned later that Bob was much more hospitable and by the

time I returned the show was over. Two things that are well known about the tower among fans, TY Tower was home to some very brave mice (rats) and never lean on the north window sill. One look (at that time) at the peeling paint and stains would cause one to



Continued on pg

question. Bob would say (...no bathroom up here so.....)!

I do not know when TY Tower closed. In May of 1994 the mechanical plant was dismantled and some of the machinery made to a local museum. The Illinois Central Railroad offered the tower to the city of Tuscola for one dollar! But the tower had to be moved. The city did not take the tower and it was demolished some time in 1994.

Tuscola is one of many places my motorcycle and I had rail encounters. While not the best train spot or busiest place or even what one would call a scenic place, Tuscola is a place of engrained rail-fan memories. TY Tower is certainly a "keeper" memory.



PENNYRAIL is your publication. If you have photographs or other material of current or historical interest that you would like to share with Chapter members, your editor would appreciate hearing from you. Your material will receive the best of care while being readied for publication. Your help is appreciated.

Matt Gentry, editor

As railfans we are often at trackside and in position to observe emergency conditions that could affect railroad safety or security. Keep these numbers handy to report incidents.

BNSF 800-832-5452 CN/IC 800-465-9239 CSX 800-232-0144 NS 800-453-2530 UP 888-877-7267 Amtrak 800-331-0008

National Railway Historical Society www.nrhs.com **Railway Preservation News** www.rypn.org/ **Kentucky Railway Museum** www.kyrail.org/ Indiana Railway Museum and French Lick Scenic Railway www.indianarailwaymuseum.org Illinois Rr Historical Society http://icrrhistorical.org/ Illinois Railway Museum www.irm.org/ **Tennessee Central** Railway Museum

www.tcrv.org/

http://www.westkentuckynrhs.org/

PENNYRAIL

Matt Gentry; editor 5777 Spring Corner Rd. Newburgh, IN 47630